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FORD PARISH COMMUNITY FACEBOOK GROUP  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/fordparish/ 

Closed group:  open to residents of Ford                             
and parents of children attending Trinity School 

 

FORD PARISH COUNCIL 

www.fordparishcouncil.org.uk 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/fordparishcouncil/ 

Chairperson   ~  Alistair Horn 

Tel: 01743 850456 

Clerk   ~   Rebecca Turner 

email: fordparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: 01743 741611 

Ford  Village  
Newsletter 
winter 2023-24 

 

The deadline for articles, advertisements or 

notices for the spring 2024 newsletter is 

February 15th 

 Editor: Alistair Horn  
01743 850456 or 07766567043  

email: alistair.horn@btinternet.com 

 

Advertising: Val Horn                                                   
email: valeried.horn@btinternet.com 

Welcome                                                

Hello and welcome to the winter 

edition of the Parish Council 

newsletter.      
                                                     

Hedgerow cutting                                                  

A gentle reminder to all residents to please arrange 

the cutting of any of your hedges that overhang 

pavements or the highway now, during the dormant 

season, before the bird nesting period (March to 

September) commences.                                                                  

The Parish Council has received a number of 

complaints regarding obstruction caused by 

vegetation on several of our village paths, including 

Back Lane (Cross Gates Lane), Butt Lane and The 

Leasowes.                                                                              

Please cut back any encroaching vegetation to allow 

all pedestrians, prams, pushchairs and mobility 

scooter users to safely use our paths.                            

Failure to do so could well result in an enforcement 

notice from Shropshire Council. 

Local Plan Update                                                

The ongoing saga that is Shropshire Council’s Local 

Plan continues.                                                       

The latest version of the county’s planning proposals 

is still in the hands of the planning inspectorate 

following its submission and last year’s visit to 

Shrewsbury by the inspectors.                                                                      

Shropshire Council planners are still recommending 

that Ford be designated Community Hub status, 

meaning it will be allocated significant housing 

development. This is due to commence with, but not 

limited to, development of the ridge and furrow field 

opposite the school and situated between Quail 

Ridge and the A458. 75 properties are proposed for                    

this site.                                                             

These proposals have been subject to several 

consultations over the past 6 or 7 years and, 

following a mandate from residents (93.4% support 

in a 2020 survey), Ford Parish Council continues to 

oppose the allocation of Hub status on our village.  

If you have any comments on the ongoing process, 

the parish council would be keen to hear from you. 

Highways                                                                  

Whilst the parish council tries to keep abreast of any 

issues affecting the roads, bridleways and footpaths 

in the parish, we are always open to receiving 

notification of any concerns from residents. The 

parish council would also encourage members of 

the community to report matters directly to 

Shropshire Council (for village/parish roads): 

https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/roads-and-highways/

report-a-highways-fault-or-concern/ 

 or Highways England (for A458/A5): 

https://report.nationalhighways.co.uk/ 

Electoral Boundaries                                            

Following a public consultation and a response from 

Ford Parish Council, among other neighbouring 

parish councils, it is the recommendation of the 

Boundary Commission for England that Ford Parish 

remains in the Longden Electoral Ward of 

Shropshire Council. Any changes to the parish 

boundary are yet to be determined. 

Forthcoming Council Meeting Dates                  

16
th
 January 2024 - Full Council Meeting                         

The public are welcome to attend and raise any 

issues or pass comment.                                                                                                       

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM FORD PARISH COUNCIL                                          

The views expressed by individuals in this Village Newsletter are not necessarily the views of the editorial staff. The inclusion of external 

advertising in this newsletter does not imply an endorsement or promotion of the advertisement, nor its content, products or services. 

Errors and omissions, whilst regrettable, may occur. Please advise the editor in writing and appropriate action will be taken.  
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FORD, LET’S HEAR FROM YOU!! 

This is a community newsletter, written 
and produced by members of this 
community FOR this community and what 
we do need are more contributions from 
YOU, our readers! 

It might be articles of interest, recipes, 
quizzes, perhaps information on your 
hobby or pastime.  

Why not “get on your soapbox” and tell us what 
you think about life here in Ford. 

What about this Newsletter - does it provide the 
sort of information you are looking for?                                       
How could it be improved?  

We would welcome announcements on special 
occasions, perhaps a wedding, christening, 
birthday or anniversary.  

Through these pages we can even pass on a 
special ‘thank you’ from you to someone who has 
done a good deed.   

The Ford Facebook page is a great asset and well 
used by the community - why not reach an even 
wider audience via the pages of this newsletter?                                       

GO ON, YOU KNOW YOU CAN DO IT! 

     

         Just when you thought it was safe to pull 

another  cracker……………. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                       

What is green, covered in Christmas lights and Christmas bulbs, and goes ribbit? A mistle-toad. 

What is every parent's favourite Christmas song? Silent Night! 

How did Joseph and Mary weigh baby Jesus at birth? They had a weigh in the manger. 

What did the wise men say after they offered up their gifts of gold and frankincense? Wait, there's myrrh. 

What does Santa suffer from if he gets stuck in a chimney? Claus-trophobia! 

What happens if you eat Christmas decorations? You get tinsel-itis. 

Who’s Santa’s favourite singer? Elfish Presley. 

Who is a Christmas tree's favourite singer? Spruce Springsteen. 

Why are Christmas trees so bad at knitting? They have too many needles. 

Knock, knock! Who’s there? Anna. Anna who? Anna partridge in a pear tree. 

What did one cranberry say to another at Christmas? 'Tis the season to be jelly! 

What’s every elf’s favourite type of music? Wrap! 

How does a snowman lose weight? He waits for the weather to get warmer! 

What do you get when you combine a Christmas tree with an iPad? A pine-Apple! 

Why did the turkey join the band? Because he had the drum sticks! 

What's the difference between the Christmas alphabet and the regular alphabet? The Christmas alphabet 

has Noel.                                                                                                                                         

Why doesn’t Santa go to hospital? Because he has private elf-care 

THREE CHEERS                             
for Coffee, Cake & Company                

In need of a cosy chat with friends?  Like to 

make new friends?  Coffee and cake a bonus? 

New members are always very welcome. 

Jane, Sue & Elvire would like to wish all our 

members a very happy Christmas                              

and New Year.                                                                                               

As usual there will be no meeting in December 

but we look forward to meeting you all again on 

the following dates:   

24th January     28th February 

Please join us in the beautiful re-vamped    

Urwick Room at Ford Village Hall 11 - 12 noon.                                                         

All ages welcome. If you would like a lift or 

more information please ring Elvire Mortimer 

on 01743 850616                                                         

and leave a message if necessary. 
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                   Ladybugs Nursery And Pre-School 

based at Wattlesborough Village Hall, Halfway House 

Open Mon, Tues & Thurs   9am - 3pm 

We accept 24U, 15 and 30 hours funding.  

For more details contact Sharon Fellows on 01743 

884076 or email : ladybugsltd@yahoo.com   
 

Registered Childminder 

All year round day care for babies, toddlers and       

pre-schoolers (7.45 am to 6pm +)   

School pick ups and drop offs                                              

(Trinity and Crewe Green Primary Schools)  

and before and after school care.                                        

Funding for 2, 3 and 4 year olds accepted. 

Rated "Outstanding" at last Ofsted inspection. 

Please ring Kate: 07974863153 
 

Bicton Nursery                                            

at Bicton C.E. Primary School 

Open Monday to Friday 8:45 - 3:00 

Morning sessions 9:00 - 11:30 

School dinner can be ordered or bring a packed lunch. 

Breakfast and after-school clubs available for  

3 and 4 year olds. 

Forest school sessions on site. 

We have places for 21/2 year olds and  

funded 3 and 4 year olds. 

Call in or telephone 01743 850212 to arrange a visit. 

www.bictonschool.org.uk 

 

Local Electrician 

Electrical Services SY Ltd                          

Please call Jamie on 07791 451032 

 

Ford Baby & Toddler Group                            

We are a small and friendly group meeting in Ford 

Village Hall on Friday mornings 10 - 12 for a cuppa, 

cake and play. Cost is £3.50 per family.                                 

Please bring a fruit or snack to share.                      

We need your support 

Contact Kate on 07974863153                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

T.C.S. Aggregates 

Delivered to you or collect from us! 

TOP SOIL 

Building Sand, Sharp Sand, Coloured Gravels, 

Loose Aggregates, Stone & Logs 

Call Adrian on 01743 884430 or 07740 403010 

AT 

A warm welcome awaits you at Bartref, where you 

can enjoy local ales and beers, a selection of gins 

and wines and a host of the usual suspects. Tea, 

coffee and freshly made cake are also available.   

Follow us on Facebook for opening times  

18+ only bar 

Cartref Caravan & Camping, Ford Heath, 

Shrewsbury SY5 9GD 

    Friday & Saturday nights 

  from January 2024 

   Friday:                        

  Homemade Pizza Night 

       5.30pm - 8.00pm 

           Saturday:     

         Homemade Curry Night 

       6.00pm - 8.30pm 

        Takeaways available 

 To Book Call 01743 821688 
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SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL  

 November 2023                          

Report on issues from Shropshire Councillor                        
Roger Evans 

Electoral Boundaries                                    
Shropshire Council are now in the process of 
revising the final recommendations of the 
Boundary Commission of England (LGBCE). For 
the Ford Parish no alterations are being proposed.  
 
Local Plan                                                                            
This has still not been resolved and remains with 
the Planning Inspectors in Bristol. SC planners 
continue to recommend that Ford village will be 
expected take any future development in the 
Parish. It is being recommended that the village 
will be designated as a Hub with a development 
boundary around it. The rest of this Parish would 
be designated as “Open Countryside.” This means 
only exception housing is likely to be granted 
planning permission outside of Ford Village. 
 
Finances                                                              
The financial position of Shropshire Council at the 
end of September has just been published. This 
shows the councils net budget has grown by 
around £20m due in part to the increased cost in 
delivering the care budget. This therefore needs to 
be added to the previously published figure of 
£51.4m as the total savings that are needed to be 
made this financial year.  
By the end of September, of the original £51.4m 
saving, the report states £20.6m has been 
delivered and “they” confidentially expect that 
another £17.4m will be delivered by March 2024. 
How and where the remaining £13.4m savings can 
be made has not yet been identified. 
Of the extra £20m increase in the net budget just 
identified, it estimates that just some of this extra 
cost will be delivered this year by using “demand 
management” and some by using short term cash 
from the previously, what are called the Earmarked 
Reserves. How much of this reserve will be 
needed has again not been stated. It has however 
been confirmed that the budget agreed in March 
will be overspent. Worth noting is that on 1st April 
2022 the Earmarked Reserves stood at £79m, this 
had dropped to £31.7m by 1st April 2023. Whether 
or not all this last remaining amount will be used up 
this year has not been stated. 
A group of councillors in the next few months will 
be looking at council budgets. The hope is that 
where and what these cuts mean will finally be 
identified. The effect on and actual contributions 
made by the consultants recently engaged to help 
those at present running the council will also then 
become known.  
 
The Smithfield Riverside Regeneration 
consultation finished on November 15th. The 
results have not been published. The cost of this 
work will however be around £18m.                             

Other consultations just finished or finishing 
include a Youth Survey, Care at Home, and 
Parking Restrictions in Pontesbury. One that 
continues until the 21st December is concerning 
“Dog Fouling and Public Space Protection Order”. 
 
General Issues                                                          
The application to build the 83 room Travelodge 
next to Rowley’s Mansion was recently agreed. As 
a member of that Planning Committee, I voted 
against it. To me the proposed building is totally 
out of character and will impinge on an important 
asset of that area. 
Another application recently discussed was of 
course the one to build the North West Relief 
Road. After a 4-hour debate the application was 
partly agreed by a majority of one vote. It is still 
due to come back to that committee for a final 
decision after discussions with the Environment 
Agency have concluded. The estimated total cost 
of the road has not yet been shared with 
councillors but estimates range from £150m to 
£180m. It was recently stated in the press that a 
government minister had stated the cost would be 
met by Government, but no official communication 
has yet been received by officers of the council. 
 
SC have now joined with 3 other Local Authorities 
in signing a document called a “Memorandum of 
Understanding” or MOU to use an acronym. This is 
an agreement between Shropshire Council, 
Herefordshire Council and Monmouthshire and 
Powys County Council’s for collaboration as a 
Marches Forward Partnership. This is something I 
mooted to happen a few years ago and is a way of 
working together, gaining both from the saving in 
economies of scale and in lobbying government to 
help us improve the lives of residents and 
businesses in the Marches rural areas. 
 
A new to Shropshire Bus Service is due to start 
operating in the Longden area from the 4th of 
December. This is an “on demand” service. The 
possibility of extending this to other areas is under 
review. 
 
Highways 
Discussions continue concerning the road outside 
the school and the increasing need to ensure safe 
access on to, and when turning off, the main 
Welshpool Road. This access is becoming more 
and more dangerous. Since this main road is 
controlled by Highways England help has been 
asked for from Shropshire Council. 

                                                                                                 

If you need help in these or in any other area or 

service Shropshire Council provides then 

please contact me at 

Email: roger.evans@shropshire.gov.uk                                                             

or on Tel No 07811 992349                                                                                          

Roger Evans        November 2023          

mailto:roger.evans@shropshire.gov.uk
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WEST VIEW COMMUNITY ROOM 

You are welcome to join us for: 

Sewing; knitting; crochet; craft; etc.                                                        

(or bring your own craft) 

We are here every 2nd Tuesday of the month from 2pm to 3.30pm 

We are also knitting squares (6” x 6” No. 8 needles) to make 

blankets for Ukraine. Squares, wool and needles welcome.            

Why not join us for a cup of tea/coffee, biscuits and a chat. 

Men welcome. We look forward to seeing you!                                   

Telephone: 01743 249986  

       Poetry with Paterson 

I DON'T WANT TO GO TO SCHOOL! 

 

 Get out of bed it's time for school 

 I heard my mother call, 

 Your breakfast's on the table 

 Your books are in the hall 

 

   I don't want to go today 

   I want to stay in bed, 

   I don't like it at that school 

   I'll stay at home instead 

 

     The boys they all make fun of me 

     And make me feel a fool, 

     The girls they laugh behind my back 

     The things they say are cruel 

 

       They use my coat for a goalpost 

       My school bag for a ball, 

       In the lunch queue I'm pushed to the back 

       Squashed against the wall 

 

         I think I'll stop at home and get 

         My train set out to play, 

         Unless you can give a reason 

         Why I should go today 

 

           Get out of bed you silly fool 

           The reason's plain to see 

           You are the school headmaster 

© David Paterson         And you're nearly fifty three!       



6 

 6  

 

 

 

Call 111 for urgent medical attention that will not wait 

until your own surgery is next open. 

NHS 111 is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. 

Calls are free from landlines and mobile phones.     

Call 111 

For life-threatening emergencies dial 999 
 

SHROPSHIRE WALK-IN HEALTH CENTRE 

www.shropshireccg.nhs.uk 

Located at Royal Shrewsbury Hospital 

Follow signs for Urgent Care Centre 

Open from 8 am until 8 pm every day 
 

FOG: Ford Oil Group 

I currently place orders January through March, then 

every other month throughout the year. 

If you would like to place an order or join FOG then  

call me, Nick on 01743 861195  or                                                                         

email: nickwdeane+FOG@gmail.com                                                     

Alternatively leave a request on the  

FOG Facebook page.  

FOG, formed in 2009, is free to join and, on average 

gains a saving of 3-5p per litre on each order!   
 

K.O.R.E. Therapy  

If you have any of the following 

problems why not give Kore a go?   

Treating the root cause, not just the symptoms! 

Back Pain Constipation    Diarrhoea    Fatigue 

Migraine   Frozen Shoulder   Weight Loss   IBS                 

Skin Problems   Headaches    Insomnia   Stress   

Fertility Neck Problems  Depression  & many more   

East meets West techniques:-  

Musculo-Skeletal Testing;                                             

5 Element Abdominal Massage;  Tongue Diagnosis; 

Cupping Therapy;     Qi Gung Release Technique;                                          

Cranial Balance and Stress Release                         

£35 for one hour assessment & treatment                 

Call Janice on 01743 851245   
             

Printers 

Kingsley Press - Lithographic and Digital Printers 

Contact: Garry Lloyd 

www.kingsleypress.co.uk 

E-mail: enquiries@kingsleypress.co.uk 

Tel: 01691 830731     Fax: 01691 830731    

Shrewsbury Dial-a-Ride 

A door to door service, operating from 8.45am to 

3.45pm, for people who have difficulty using 

conventional transport. Each trip costs £2.50 

Call today on 01743 450350 

 
 

             Cleaning                                  

Shrewsbury Cleaning Hub is a 

family run business based here 

in Ford. We provide a wide 

range of domestic and 

commercial cleaning services. 

We aim to exceed our customers 

expectations whilst maintaining our own high 

standards. Please get in touch to discuss your 

cleaning requirements on 07940215576 
 

Local Electrical Contractor                

Domestic, Commercial, Industrial,                

Agricultural, EICR and PAT 

Testing. Free quotations             

Tel 01938 590823 or 07920449621 or                                    

email: Gavin@gtsy.co.uk 
 

Garden And Home Services 

For all your home and garden needs from                               

cutting down trees to control of weeds,                              

cleaning your path/drive to cutting your lawns,                 

painting your walls inside or out to cleaning  

your windows. 

Any job in your house - big or small                                             

Free quote given -  Fully licensed and insured 

Chris Price, 3 Maes Hafren, Crewe Green                             

Tel: 01743 884041  Mob: 07969887721  
 

Dave Randle’s Lawnmower Repairs 
23 years experience 

Free collection and delivery                                      

Contact  01743 860898 after 6pm  
 

Ian Owen Motor Services    

 01743 884 023                           

Bungalow Garage, Halfway House  

MOTs 7 days a week by appointment. 

Service, Repairs, Tyres and Valeting. 

Used vehicle sales.      
 

M & B Motor Services Ltd    

MOTs: Class 1, 2, 4, 5 & 7                            

Service; Repairs; Diagnostic; Welding;  

Aircon re-gassing; Mobile Recovery.  

Unit 2, Grange Business Park,                            

Ennerdale Road, Shrewsbury SY1 3LG                       

Tel: 01743 465595     

FREE local advertising in this newsletter!! 

For more information contact (by email):                                         

valeried.horn@btinternet.com 

http://www.kingsley
mailto:enquiries@kingsleypress.co.uk
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MOBILE LIBRARY 

The service runs fortnightly and will be at: 

• Ford Village Hall car park 

9.30m - 9.50am on  

Monday 4th December & 

 Monday 18th December  

           and 

• Ford Heath post box 10.20am - 10.30am on  

Thursday 14th December  
 

For confirmation of these and other later dates 

please contact the library service on 01743 255024.  

 

The driver will order books and/or deliver to 

residents, on his route, who cannot get to the van. 
 

Future visits may be subject to change due to 

Covid-19, inclement weather, vehicle breakdown, 

etc.  
               

For further information please contact the library 

service on 01743 255024     or  

 

email: libraries@shropshire.gov.uk      or  

 

website: www.shropshire.gov.uk/libraries 

Name Address Telephone 

Alistair Horn 

(Chairman) 

Honeysuckle Cottage, New Street, Ford 01743 850456 

David Paterson       

(vice-chairman) 

4 Quail Ridge, Ford 01743 851119 

Betty Carlyle Bradgate, Cardeston 01743 821633 

Bill Clyne 3 Quail Ridge, Ford 01743 851126 

John Southan 35 Manor Crest, Ford 01743 851029 

Lisa Walton 16 Quail Ridge, Ford 01743851823 

Michele Wells 5 Quail Ridge, Ford 01743 851402 

Clerk                     

Rebecca Turner 

The Old Police House, Nesscliffe, 

Shrewsbury, SY4 1DB 

01743 741611                           

fordparishcouncil@outlook.com 

www.fordparishcouncil.org.uk 

Ford Parish Council Contacts 

Yoga in Mind with Debbie 

Gentle Hatha yoga suitable for all levels  

Ford Village Hall  

Thursdays 7pm  

email: YogainmindwithDebbie@outlook.com  

Instagram/FB Yogainmindwithdebbie 

Tel: 07449972836 

 Ford Citizen of the Year 2023 

Now is the time to put your thinking caps on 

and consider nominating a neighbour, 

friend or relative who has ‘gone that extra 

mile’ and unselfishly provided you or the 

community with a level of service requiring 

more formal recognition.                                 

In the spring edition of this newsletter 

please take the opportunity of nominating 

that person for our 2023 community award. 

mailto:fordparishcouncil@outlook.com
mailto:YogainmindwithDebbie@outlook.com
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Feel Good Feet 

Foot Health Practicioner 

Julie Foster DipFH MCFHP  MAFHP 

Mobile foot treatments in the comfort 

of your own home. 

To book an appointment call  07772 086846 

Routine home foot care visits include: 

Toenail removal - Corn removal - Ingrown toenails 

Fungal infection treatments - Verrucae  

Cracked heal care - Diabetic foot care 
 

 

Purely Clean 

Window Cleaning Service 

Jim Browne; 07733696529 

purelyclean@hotmail.co.uk 

  Business and residential - UPV sills cleaned 

Professional workmanship - Prices from £7  

 

Carer/Support Worker                                                

I’m a self employed Carer with over 8 years 

experience. I’m friendly, reliable and happy to 

provide help and support where needed.             

NVQ qualified, DBS disclosure, first aid, moving 

and handling and fully insured.                               

References available                                                                           

Email:   sharoncopeland24@yahoo.com   

Tel:   07966929714 

 

Churncote Farm Shop  and Cote Kitchen 
www.churncote.co.uk                                                

Welshpool Road, Bicton Heath  Tel 1743 850273  

                                                                                  

Rowton, Halfway House 

Shrewsbury   SY5 9EJ 

A REAL COUNTRY INN 

Real Food, Local Ales, Log Fires, Dog Friendly 

Tel 01743 884234 

www.windmillatrowton.com 

Email: info@windmillatrowton.com 

Follow us on Facebook 
 

Clock Repairs and  

Restoration Service 

Call Arfon Parry on 850696 
 

e-mail:  MaureenParry@aol.com 

 

 

Logs For Sale 

Hardwood Logs Delivered 

Call Adrian on 07740403010 

 

JUST FOR YOU…... 
 

Jewellery 

Designed and made by Julieann in Shropshire 

www.julieannbird.co.uk 

Purchase online or contact us direct on  

01743 369024 

Email: hello@julieannbird.co.uk    
 

Sewing by Annie 

The easy answer to your sewing problems. 

Everything from alterations ... to zips. 

Special Memory Bears made from clothes that hold 

special memories for you too. 

21 Orsons Meadow on Gains Park SY3 5DL 

Tel: 07719405886 

Open Mon, Wed, Thurs & Fri 8am - 5pm by appt 

Blossom Academy                                                               
I was Beauty by Becci but now I am 

Blossom Academy and I offer 
accredited nail and beauty training 
courses based at the village hall.               

Courses available include:                                             
Gel Polish for Beginners with Manicure and 

Pedicure Lash Lift and Tint Gel Nail Extensions Nail 
Art E File Training.                                                          

Please contact me on 07738086612 for further 
information. 

 

 Mobile Foot Healthcare                                       

Gentle, non-judgemental treatment                                         

in the comfort of your home                                        

Rhiannon Bowen DipCFHP, MPSPract 

Fully insured & DBS checked 

Toenail Cutting, In Growing Toenails 

Difficult to Reach & Thickened Toenails, Corns, 

Callus (Hard Skin), Fungal Infections, Athletes Foot 

Verrucae  Treatment & Advice, Diabetic Foot Care 

Tel: 01743 361916 / 07870946680 

Email: Rhiannon.bowen@yahoo.com        

Facebook: Rhiannon Bowen Foot Health Practitioner 
 

Gaynor Jones Hairdressing 

1 Portway Cottages                                                           

Tel: 01743 850106    mob: 07929785344                  

Warm, friendly service in Garden Salon 
 

Shaun Owen - Fat Loss Coach                                                  

I help females lose body fat and keep it off for good 

so they can feel amazing and confident in their own 

clothes without the need for unsustainable or 

restrictive fad diets.                                                                                                 

For all coaching enquiries, send an email to 

shaunowenfitness@gmail.com or find me on 

Instagram @shaunowenfatlosscoach 

To make a booking for the Village Hall and/or Urwick Room please email: 

fordvh.bookings@gmail.com 

or for more general enquiries please telephone or text 07873 244090

Forthcoming events

 

Christmas Bingo

Saturday 16th December 6.30pm. Fun for all the family 

Raffle. Christmas Fancy Dress Competition (Adult & Children

Bar and Refreshments.

July at 7.30 at Alberbury Village hall.  

We usually have a speaker or a demonstration every 

month with outings organised during the year.                                                                                

We take it in turns to be the refreshment hostesses.  We 

are a very friendly group and welcome new members. We 

have members from Ford and other outlying areas, not 

everyone lives in Alberbury!    

I have learnt Flower arranging courtesy to WI Loton 

bursary and won first prize at the local group meeting in 

October!                                                                               

I do make jam and chutney, but it

which is more important to me than the 

Jerusalem

Please consider joining us, we are desperate for new 

members as since Covid our membership has decreased 

considerably.

Please get in touch:                                                         
Pauline Jones (Co
Jackie Greenslade 01743 884921 

mailto:sharoncopeland24@yahoo.com
tel:07966929714
mailto:MaureenParry@aol.com
mailto:shaunowenfitness@gmail.com
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FORD VILLAGE HALL 
To make a booking for the Village Hall and/or Urwick Room please email:  

fordvh.bookings@gmail.com  

or for more general enquiries please telephone or text 07873 244090 

Forthcoming events - dates for your diary: 

 

Pantomine                                                                                                                                

Following fantastic community support, pantomime will be returning to the village 
on the 2nd, 3rd & 4th February 2024. The pantomime will be Beauty & the Beast 
and tickets are now on sale. Adults £7, Children £5. Under-2s on the knee. 

 

 

Christmas Bingo 

Saturday 16th December 6.30pm. Fun for all the family -  Cash prizes! 

Raffle. Christmas Fancy Dress Competition (Adult & Children’s Prizes). 

Bar and Refreshments.                                                                                                                                  

 

 

 Mother’s Day Breakfast  

 March 10th 2024 9am - 11am. Last orders 10.45am. 

Loton /Alberbury WI 

We meet on 1
st
 Thursday of the month 

2pm , but in the summer months June and 

July at 7.30 at Alberbury Village hall.   

We usually have a speaker or a demonstration every 

month with outings organised during the year.                                                                                                    

We take it in turns to be the refreshment hostesses.  We 

are a very friendly group and welcome new members. We 

have members from Ford and other outlying areas, not 

everyone lives in Alberbury!     

I have learnt Flower arranging courtesy to WI Loton 

bursary and won first prize at the local group meeting in 

October!                                                                               

I do make jam and chutney, but it’s the friendship and fun 

which is more important to me than the “Jam and 

Jerusalem”.   

Please consider joining us, we are desperate for new 

members as since Covid our membership has decreased 

considerably. 

Please get in touch:                                                         
Pauline Jones (Co-Pres. of Loton WI)  01743 850263  or                                                                     
Jackie Greenslade 01743 884921   

Ford & District Royal 
British Legion 

We invite you to join the Ford and 

District Branch of the Royal British 

Legion.                                                                    

The Royal British Legion is a charity organisation 

that provides lifelong support for veterans of the 

British Armed Forces and their families.                                                                    

We are always looking for new members to join 

our ranks and help us make a difference in the 

lives of those who have served our country.   

You will have the opportunity to connect with 

veterans and supporters, participate in a variety of 

community events and activities, and make a 

meaningful impact in the lives of those who have 

sacrificed so much for our country.                                 

We meet at Bicton Village Hall and Club on the 

second Tuesday of the month.  

Please contact Steve Jones, Chairman and 

Branch Padre to find out more about the work we 

do on 01743 850263.  
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Carpenter                                                         

Simon May                                                               

Carpenter & Joiner                                                       

with over 25 years experience                                      

Free quotes                                                               

Contact on 07928036677   or                                

email: sm1carpentry@gmail.com                                                                                                                 

 

 

Window Cleaning Services                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suitable for dogs that are: nervous; reactive;     
have a poor recall; or need a change of scenery.            

The Field: 1.8m high fencing around an acre field; 
secure coded gate; car park with hard standing; 

hourly slots available.                                                       
Open 7 days a week, 365 days a year               

Slots from £10.                                                           
Located opposite Rowton Castle                                   

and a mile off the A458                                                   
Book here: www.rowtonfarmdogfield.co.uk  

or call 07821659915 for enquiries 

Facebook: @rowtonfarmdogfield 

Instagram: @rotongrangesecuredog 

SBC ltd  

Specialists in home Airconditioning /heat pumps 
for bedrooms/lounges/conservatories plus 

commercial/industrial applications 

Free surveys carried out  

Fully insured plus professional design  

Est 1992  

Call Phil Leech C.Eng M.C.I.B.S.E on 
07973481129 

All equipment AA+ energy efficient and parts 
warrantied for up to 3 years  

Email Phil@philleech.co.uk 

Reliable and trustworthy window cleaner                       

ex-military personnel & Ford resident  

Exclusively for Ford residents only  - special offer 

price starting from as low as £8       

 

 

Iisa Dower                                                
Your local Avon lady                                             

Looking after all your bath, body and beauty needs. 
Contact me for the latest brochure or                         
to book in for a skincare consultation.         

07770850901                                                                    

loveavonwithlisa@gmail.com  

www.lisaonlinestore.co.uk                                         

Facebook: Love Avon With Lisa Vip’s 



11 

 11 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH                       

We are still a very safe area and there has 

been little crime in this area.                                  

Our local PC is Richard Walters & 2 PCSOs Jacquie 

Baldwin and Sarah Edwards. 

There are currently only 2 ways in which you can 

report crime or ASB to West Mercia Police.  

1. The non-emergency 101 telephone call for 

reporting local incidents (999 in an emergency). 

2. The West Mercia website                                       

(https://www.westmercia.police.uk/). 

For antisocial behaviour follow this link:                     

https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/

report-antisocial-behaviour/ 

For crime follow this one:                                           

https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/

how-to-report-a-crime/ 

The above links are much faster than the 101 system 

or Crime Stoppers on 0300 555 111. 

It is also worth keeping an eye on the Ford Parish 

Community Facebook page as this will be giving 

updates on local info etc.                                     

https://www.facebook.com/groups/fordparish/.  

Remove the opportunities for burglary. Burglaries are 

often committed by opportunist thieves. Keep doors 

locked when in the garden and do not leave any 

valuables in vehicles.                                                   

For some useful tips please see:                                     

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/

documents/2022-11/Nov%202022%20OUR%

20NEWS%20small.pdf  

Latest advice from ourwatch see:                                  

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/

documents/2023-11/Our%20News%20November%

202023.pdf  

Staying safe from email scams- at times disasters, 

fraudsters are always ready to take that as an 

opportunity to set up fraudulent “Charity” websites. 

Check the charity name and registration number 

at: uk/checkcharity. 

Check the Fundraising Regulator’s online Directory 

at:  org.uk/directory. 

Action Fraud and UK Finance have shared their three 

simple steps to help you avoid becoming a victim of 

scams: 

STOP: Taking a moment to stop and think – keep 

your information and money safe 

CHALLENGE: Could it be fake? It’s ok to reject, 

refuse or ignore any requests 

PROTECT: Contact your bank immediately if you 

think you’ve fallen for a scam 

Secure your email and social media accounts in 

just a few minutes.                                                     

For detailed instructions on how to reset your 

password or enable 2FA on your accounts visit:             

https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/secureyouraccounts                                                                                       

Please be on your guard of bogus telephone callers 

pretending to be NHS, Track and trace department 

connected to COVID-19, police, HMRC, 

Supermarkets and on the numerous phishing/

smishing emails/texts that are circulating.  

Please forward emails/report to: 

report@phishing.gov.uk or just delete if unsure. 

If you have been a victim of fraud or cybercrime, 

please report it to Action Fraud at                                 

http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/ or 0300 123 2040. 

 

Andrew Briggs Chair of NHW 

   WEEDS UNITED  

Weeds United is our local gardening club meeting in Alberbury village hall at 7.30 every third 

Thursday of the month during the winter months.  We hold outdoor meetings in the summer.  

We collect the annual subscriptions in January at our AGM.   Everyone is welcome to come 

along as a visitor and pay for any meeting they wish to attend.  Annual subscriptions are currently £15.00 

per annum, which includes our tea or coffee at indoor meetings.   

Programme for the next few months are:- 

14th December – Christmas meal at the Yockleton  

18th January -  AGM, speaker to be confirmed                                                                                                                

15th February & 21st March – to be confirmed  
 

Carol Ryles 01743 884314                                                                                                                              

If you are interested in joining us phone me, Pauline Jones, on 01743 850263 for more details. 

https://www.westmercia.police.uk/
https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-behaviour/
https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-behaviour/
https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/
https://www.westmercia.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/fordparish/
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2022-11/Nov%202022%20OUR%20NEWS%20small.pdf
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2022-11/Nov%202022%20OUR%20NEWS%20small.pdf
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2022-11/Nov%202022%20OUR%20NEWS%20small.pdf
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2023-11/Our%20News%20November%202023.pdf
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2023-11/Our%20News%20November%202023.pdf
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/sites/default/files/documents/2023-11/Our%20News%20November%202023.pdf
https://s-url.co/N14DAA
https://s-url.co/OF4DAA
https://www.actionfraud.police.uk/secureyouraccounts
mailto:report@phishing.gov.uk
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
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News from St Michael’s Church…                       

Advent spans 4 weeks in December. Advent Sunday, 3
rd

 December, 

marks the beginning of Advent and the beginning of the new church 

year. We can look back, and we look forward.  

The trees, Christmas markets, lights and decorations have been in full swing for weeks. In the 

church year, these weeks of Advent though are a season of preparation. We prepare to meet the 

Lord: either when he returns as King and Judge, or when we die. Christians are called to be 

prepared, as the Parable of the ten bridesmaids and their lamps, reminded us on Remembrance 

Sunday. Advent is about being ready at all times for his coming or his call. God’s kingdom is near, 

always about to break upon us. The church year tells the story of Christ’s birth and life and death 

and resurrection and ascension and kingdom because we want to be ready when he comes. 

Christians seek to be awake to the signs of his coming. 

Looking back, it has been good to keep the celebrations of All Saints’ Sunday, All Souls and then 

Remembrance.  Before that Harvest was celebrated with 5 church services and 3 services with 

schools. It was a great pleasure to welcome the Singing Club from Trinity School again to sing 

during the Harvest service in Ford. For me, one sign of God’s near presence is when we are 

gathered together, different generations, all under one roof, worshipping and enjoying fellowship 

together, and being able to support and encourage each other.  The theme of my address for the 

Thanksgiving Service at Michaelmas was, what do we come into church to do, and what do we go 

out from church and into our communities to do. We develop of understanding of each of these as 

we journey though the church year. One can not be a Christian alone. We learn what it is to be 

Christian by praying, learning, worshipping and serving together.   

Movement is very much part of our faith. The Bible records the great journeys of God’s people; the 

call of Abraham, the journey out of slavery, the exile in Babylon….In great and small ways we all 

journey onwards. My own journey is due to take me to Towcester to minister in the churches there, 

a market town and 3 villages. I am thankful for the support offered here and for good friendships 

made. There will be discussions at various levels about what happens next. It seems to me that 

one key discernment will be to discover how many centres of Christian activity can be enabled to 

have a critical mass that can lead to the growth of vibrant communities. I have been confounded 

by the issue of how to grow churches that only meet once a month. Some churches may well need 

to be Festival Church – maintained and opened for weddings, funerals and baptisms as requested. 

But even this requires involvement.                                                                                                 

With my blessing for the future, Greg 

Date Time Location Service 

3/12/23                            
Advent Sunday 

9.30 am              
11 am 

Middletown                                 
Alberbury 

Holy Communion                
Community Worship 

10/12/23   
Advent 2 

8.30 am 
11 am 
6.30 pm 

Alberbury (said)
Cardeston   
Ford 

Holy Communion (BCP)                  

Holy Communion 
Carol Service 

14/12/23 7 for 
7.30 pm 

Ford Evening Prayers 

17/12/23    
Advent 3  

9.00 am 
11 am 
2.00 pm 

Alberbury           
Ford           
Wattlesborough 

Holy Communion 
Holy Communion 
Carol Service 

24/12/23 
Christmas Eve 
Advent 4 

3.00 pm 
4.30 pm 
8.00 pm 

Alberbury   
Middletown  
Ford 

Community Carol Singing 

Crib Service    
Christmas Eve mass 

25/12/23 
Christmas Day 

10 am  Great Wollaston All age Christmas 
service 

31/12/23 
Christmas 1 

10.30am Cardeston Holy Communion 

7/1/24     
Epiphany 

9.30 am 
11 am 

Middletown 
Alberbury 

Holy Communion 
Community Worship 

11/1/24   
Thursday 

7 for 
7.30 pm 

Middletown Evening Prayers
(said) 

 

Date Time Location Service 

14/1/24         
Epiphany 2 

8.30 am 
11 am 
4.30 pm 

Alberbury (said)
Cardeston  
Ford 

Holy Communion (BCP)

Holy Communion 
Evensong 

21/1/24 
Epiphany 3 

9.00 am 
11 am 

Alberbury   
Ford 

Holy Communion   
Holy Communion 

28/1/24     
The Presentation                  
or Epiphany 4 

9 am 
11am 

Ford           
Great Wollaston 

Holy Communion   
Holy Communion 

4/2/24         
2 before Lent 

9.30 am 
11 am 

Middletown 
Alberbury 

Holy Communion  
Community Worship 

8/2/24 
Thursday 

7 for 
7.30 pm 

Great Wollaston Evening Prayers 

11/2/24 
Sunday 
before Lent 

8.30 am 
11 am 
4.30 pm 

Alberbury (said)
Cardeston  
Ford 

Holy Communion (BCP)

Holy Communion 
Evensong 

14/2/24     
Ash 
Wednesday 

7 pm tbc Holy Communion and 
ashing 

18/2/24   
Lent 1 

9.00 am 
11 am 

Alberbury   
Ford 

Holy Communion   
Holy Communion 


